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File: P-3397 

June 3, 2025 

Mayor and Members of Council  
City of Vaughan  
2141 Major Mackenzie Drive 
Vaughan, ON L6A 1T1  
 
Delivered by email to oprmanager@vaughan.ca and clerks@vaughan.ca  
 
Attn:   Mayor and Members of Council   
 
RE:   Forward Vaughan – Vaughan Official Plan Review  

Official Plan Draft – May 2025  
  170 Doughton Road, City of Vaughan  

 
KLM Planning Partners Inc. are the planning consultants for the owner of 170 Doughton Road, Vaughan 
(the “Subject Lands”). We are actively monitoring and participating in the Forward Vaughan, Draft 
Vaughan Official Plan 2025 (“VOP 2025”) process.  

We previously submitted a letter to the City on the January iteration of VOP 2025 on May 14, 2025, and 
we continue to be satisfied notwithstanding any further modifications to Volume 2 of VOP 2010. Once 
the City of Vaughan initiates the review to replace and integrate any of the VOP 2010 Volume 2 policies 
within VOP 2025, we request notification to ensure that our client has an opportunity to participate and 
provide comments, if any, prior to adoption. 

Kindly ensure that we receive notice of any decision(s) made by the Committee and/or City Council 
regarding VOP 2025, as well as any further public meeting(s), so we can continue to monitor this matter 
and participate. 

Should you require additional information, please contact the undersigned at 
apereira@klmplanning.com.  

Yours truly,  

KLM PLANNING PARTNERS INC. 

 
 
Aidan Pereira 
Associate  

cc. Client 
 Parente Borean LLP 

Vince Musacchio, Interim Deputy City Manager, Planning, Growth Management and Housing Delivery 
Christina Bruce, Director of Policy Planning and Special Programs 

 Fausto Filipetto, Senior Manager of Policy Planning and Sustainability 
 Ash Faulkner, Senior Planner, Policy Planning and Special Programs 

Carly Murphy, Planner, Policy Planning and Special Programs 
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